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Date: 12 January 2022 

Time: 7:30pm 

Location: Online Zoom Meeting 

Apologies: Vic Linnemann, Laura Hewitt, Steve Littlewood, Lee Gallagher, Lyndsey McLaren, Mary Macgregor 

Board Members Present:  Brian Swinbanks, Edd Hewitt, Allan Maclean, James Henderson, John MacDonald 

Staff Present: Anne Fraser, Rob MacDonald, Heather Muckle 

Minutes: Heather Muckle 

Description Action 

• Apologies 

• December minutes approved 

• Minutes and matters arising from 8th December meeting: 
o NWM Aros seabed survey: Rob explained that NWM did a partial survey; a 

full survey would have been cost-prohibitive. NWM have done a cross-
section review, and everything looks to be fine on the seabed. Scanned for 
chains and other debris and everyone is happy with the outcome of the 
survey. 

o Rob sent a notice to Marine Scotland and The Ingrams to let them know 
that the survey has been completed (23rd Dec). In Marine Scotland’s hands 
now and no further action required by THA. 

 

 

Need to finalize the hours of 

operation for work to be 

conducted at Aros. 

Final equipment has been 

purchased and will be taken 

around to Bloody Bay. 

Harbour Report – Rob MacDonald 

• Safety Review: Accidents, Incidents, near misses 
o No near misses, accidents or other. 

• Port Marine Safety Code 
o Crime policy audit in progress; only have it in a hard copy currently. 

Rob is having to scan it via OCR and make sure we have it reformatted 
in an acceptable way electronically for filing. Will be working to 
complete this while working from home. 

• Pontoon Servicing – NWM Chain Replacement 
o The large chain that attaches the original pontoon sections to the 

shore is down from 32mm down to 14mm in places. 
o Large job with large spend now but won’t need to be done again for a 

long time. 
o Job is already underway and North West Marine are starting by 

removing fingers for this job.  

• Oil Spill plan 
o Plan has been sent out to multiple consultees; THA has done our part. 

Rob is confident in the plan because of Ron Bailey having checked 
everything over prior to it being submitted.  

o Declined an offer from Briggs to write a plan for us. Plan will be left 
with the other consultees for the moment until we have commentary 
from them. 

• Fuel Berth 
o HTEC still working through software issues and pumps are still not at 

the right flow rate. 
o Getting closer to resolution on both issues. 
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• Start of year planned maintenance 
o Joe and Jim are taking over maintenance and working through the 

winter maintenance schedule.  
o Joe is currently working through painting the visitor buoys. 
o May ask NWM to assist with the visitor mooring buoys being installed 

before they leave or else they will not be done until in May (would be 
good to have them done now so they are ready before start of 
season). 

o Washer and dyers ready to be dispatched just waiting on the 
microchips for the cash payment processor. 

o RIB: Sponsons need to be replaced after many tries at trying to fix 
them. Still getting quotes coming back in as to options. Will pull in the 
subgroup members on the final decision. 

o Port Security Plan: Currently underway and being reviewed as high 
priority ahead of cruise ships. 

Other items: 

• A new reception desk has been ordered for the foyer I Taigh Solais. Still 
finalizing details on how it will be staffed. 

• Next PUG meeting: focused on paddleboarding, swimming and water safety. 
Aim is to make the community more aware of the risks of these activities and 
to visiting vessels to make sure they are looking for the people doing these 
activities. CalMac has been very helpful and will allow us to use a lot of their 
materials on this topic. 

• THA will enforce a maritime declaration of health for all visiting vessels. 
CalMac has asked for our support in enforcing this for our visiting cruise ships. 

• Bridge fix on new hammerhead:  
o Had been worried about damage from the bridge because the 

pontoon it was attached to moved too much. Inland and coastal 
suggested a fix which has been to use the seaplane platform to secure 
the bridge. The work has been done but now we are waiting to hear 
from Inland and Coastal to see if both sections need to be held 
together with chains. Still concerned about the bridge in bad weather 
but the work has been done. John Howard will come back and 
reconnect power to the hammerheads shortly. 

• Pontoon sections in the bay:  
o Concerned about the sections from our old hammerhead. Aim is to get 

them to the shore at Aros. Want to scrap or recycle them but don’t 
want to break them up. LAXI isn’t strong enough to bring them to 
AROS. Other vessels to do this would cost between £6-7K.  Other 
option is to break them up using the telehandler and then take them 
over to AROS. Having LAXI here for another couple of weeks gives us a 
bit of breathing room.  

o AM suggested advertising them as he does not see any residual value 
in them. RM said that Coastal Connections were possibly interested in 
them. BS said we need at least two sections for a landing platform for 
Aros. RM stated that the sections are 10x3 metres and in various 
condition based on age. Some are approaching their half-life. AF - 
Want the season to start with them out of the water. JM thinks that if 
we can get everything organized, we could get them moved in one 
day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rob and/or Joe to send RIB 

replacement research 

summary out to subgroup 

members for review and 

decision. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Decision on pontoons needs 

to be made, plan to be put in 

place, and work to be carried 

out. 
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Finance Report – Mary Macgregor & Anne Fraser 

Mary was unable to attend meeting, so AF read through finance report at meeting: 

• Cashflow remains tight and the following additional costs must be expended in 
the coming weeks prior to the start of the season:  

o NWM are to replace the main chain on the pontoons. Some of that 
cost is already covered in the cashflow but it depends on what needs 
to be done in the Spring.   

o Phase 6.2: cost of the amendment to the South Arm bridge was an 
unexpected additional cost. 

o Replacement pickup chains or ropes for all Visitor Moorings. Cost still 
to be determined but hopefully the amount budgeted already will 
cover that. Rob to work out is it is to be rope or chain. 

o Repair RIB ready for season will be additional cost 
o Building heating still to fix 
o Turnstile still to fix 

• The work on the main chain on the pontoon is a major asset replacement and 

request that the Board to approve use of funds from the asset replacement 

fund in Reserves. Crown Estate Scotland have confirmed that the pontoons 

now belong to THA so at least we are spending money on our own asset. 

• Anne went through reserves cash table with attendees on the meeting 

• We are very mindful that there is no Finance Director currently, and we need 

to resolve that.  MHM has spoken to Angus at RA Clement to ask if he knows 

any retired Accountant who might want an Executive position on a board, but 

he said that they are not easy to find as they get roped in to so many things 

when they “try to” retire. 

• Next option is to email Andrew Mead who used to do the THA work when he 

worked at RA Clement but currently waiting on a response. Expect he would 

look for his hourly rate but feel that he is well placed to help shape the finance 

work and report to the Board. 

• In the meantime, AF fully appraised on a monthly finance checklist and 

cashflows as overview. 

• Request for the board to approve funds for the replacement of the chain(s) 
(which was the original chain for the pontoon).  

• Approval to transfer funds to Asset Replacement Reserves to part cover the 
cost of replacement of the main pontoon chain.  

o AMcL proposed the transfer, JMac seconded it. 

• Everyone to be aware that this money will be paid back as/when we have the 
funds to do so. 

• BS did bring up possibly taking out a mortgage for various items, but AF said 
we would look at that later in the next financial year once we see what we 
have earned this season. Plus, still need to have a valuation of THA’s spaces 
updated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mary to follow up with RA 

Clements and Andrew Mead 

to provide update by next 

meeting. 

Aquarium Report  

• LM not able to attend; will give a full update next month regarding the 
aquarium. Did provide a general update to be shared with meeting 
attendees: 

o “Team has planned the new layout and will be working on making 
aquarium ‘flood proof’ and will be rebuilding over the next few 
months.” 
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General Manager Update – Anne Fraser 

• Staff update 
o Rob out with sickness, self-isolating. Limited positions within the marine 

team and for covering the duty mobile. Will call in Jim to help if 
necessary. 

o Everyone has been separated out to mitigate risk and staff continue to 
work from home as necessary. 

o Lyndsey is still stuck in Somerset due to illness, hoping to return to Mull 
asap. 

• Need a renumeration meeting; need to look at hiring staff for the summer 
and to figure out what those needs are. 
o Grace will now be on 4 days/week and Lyndsey 2.5days/week. Louise is 

full time.  
o Aquarium will be open 5 days a week. Not intending to hire anyone else 

for the aquarium. 

• Need to hire another person for the marine team for the fuel berth, etc. May 
be a seasonal member of staff or possibly an apprentice. Need to decide 
what the best approach will be. 

• May struggle to get seasonal help. Issue with hiring an apprentice is the 
unknown with the salary and what we can pay. Technically the fuel berth 
should help to pay for this position. Not a straightforward answer. 

• Will be trialing the new foyer reception desk to see how it works and to iron 
out details. 

• AROS Update:  
o AF shared the drawings and video from the architect. Anne has sent the 

video out to the Aros subgroup for feedback and will get back to the 
architect with their final feedback.  

o Still waiting for all the costings for the project and drawings for the 
compound site. BS is working on the shoreside drawings. Once AF has all 
those things she will go out for consultation. All this is being aimed for 
completion prior to planning.  

o The only consultations that have been done to date have been with the 
immediate/individual stakeholders. Hoping to do a wider consultation 
before we go out for planning. Aiming for the end of January. 

• BS said he may be going in for pre-planning consultation this week for the 
waterfront side of things. Stated it was in 1842 that the original development 
opened at Aros. Good argument for renewing these assets with our funders 
showing that this has been used in the past the same way. 

• Healthy Islands funding has come through. 

• Forestry and Land Scotland: AF had a call with them, and they are happy with 
the plans and the concept and are happy to work with us on future funding 
applications. 

• Aros Park Parking: charging on the carpark is coming into force. Needed to 
pay for all the improvements that are needed. Hoping for it to get done 
before the start of the summer season. Will also be updating all the signage 
and the play equipment.  
o AF asked if they did a consultation for the park and if they could share 

any of that information with us. 
o ‘Stay the night’ – opening the park at night now. Doing it to prevent 

people from parking in laybys. Many rules around how this will be used. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Anne will send out an email 

on this to get the 

renumeration going on the 

marine team hire. 
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Other Business – Heather Muckle 

• Discussed social media updates and email that went out to local businesses re: 
the 2022 cruise calendar and trying to assist local businesses with promoting 
their services to the cruise passengers. 

• Discussed the Sail Scotland video campaingn and when that would be released. 
No dates have been finalized yet. 

• Edd – Mentioned he would like to have more interaction with the sub groups 
to get up to speed on projects. AF told him that staff should be reaching out to 
get those meetings scheduled. 

 

 

 

AF to remind staff to plan 

and schedule subgroup 

meetings as appropriate. 

Matter(s) Requiring Board Approval 

• Approval to transfer funds to Asset Replacement Reserves to part cover the 
cost of replacement of the main pontoon chain.  
o APPROVED. AMcL proposed the motion, JMac seconded it. 

Let MM know that funds 

transfer has been approved. 

Conflict of Interest Changes to Report 

• None  

Any Other Business 

• None  

 

There being no other business the meeting closed at 21:07 

 


